From:

McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Sent:

Thursday, May 21, 2015 10:03 PM

To:

Smith-Lunn, Kelly (ASD-W); Langdon, Sandra (ASD-W); Seymour, Donna (ASD-W);

Anderson, Kathy (ASD-W); Graham, Larry (ASD-W)

Cc:

(ASD-W) Senior Admin Team

Subject:

Motions for Sustainability Studies

### Good Evening,

At tonight's Public DEC meeting, the Council worked through a process regarding sustainability studies. As you are aware, a number of schools were "triggered" for study. The Council, however, can make the request to have certain triggered schools exempt from study for a period of 1 to 4 years. The Minister has to concur with the recommendations of exemptions...it needs to be a mutual agreement.

The final conclusion, at this time, is to launch two sustainability studies. These studies will be:

- 1) A study of Millville Elementary School and the three Nackawic Schools
- 2) A study of McAdam Elementary School

I share this news with you tonight so that you may not get caught off guard when it is shared publically. Naturally, we will talk more about what will occur in the next week or so.

I ask that you please share this news with your PSSC Committees and local community leadership.

Thank you, David

From:

Village of McAdam <villageofmcadam@nb.aibn.com>

Sent: To: Monday, June 01, 2015 1:07 PM McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject:

RE: Introduction and Potential Meeting

David:

This is good for me. Looking forward to your visit.

Thanks,

Frank M. Carroll

Mayor

Ann Donahue
Clerk/Treasurer
Village of McAdam
146 Saunders Road
McAdam, NB
E6J 1L2
(506)784-2293
(506) 784-1402 (fax)
villageofmcadam@nb.aibn.com
website: mcadamnb.com

----Original Message----

From: McTimoney, David (ASD-W) [mailto:david.mctimoney@gnb.ca]

Sent: Monday, June 01, 2015 12:50 PM

To: Village of McAdam

Subject: RE: Introduction and Potential Meeting

I looked ahead in my calendar and I could visit your office on Tuesday, June 16th at 3PM. Would this work for you?

David

From: Village of McAdam [villageofmcadam@nb.aibn.com]

Sent: June-01-15 10:46 AM To: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject: RE: Introduction and Potential Meeting

David:

Thank you very much for your personal contact and invitation to participate in the sustainability study for the MES. The McAdam Village Council certainly appreciates the opportunity to be engaged in the process. Your suggestion to meet soon is a good one. Please direct correspondence to me at the Village of McAdam noted herewith. Thank you.

Best regards, Frank M. Carroll Mayor

Ann Donahue
Clerk/Treasurer
Village of McAdam
146 Saunders Road
McAdam, NB
E6J 1L2
(506)784-2293
(506) 784-1402 (fax)
villageofmcadam@nb.aibn.com<a href="https://exchange.gnb.ca/owa/UrlBlockedError.aspx">https://exchange.gnb.ca/owa/UrlBlockedError.aspx</a>
website: mcadamnb.com<a href="https://www.mcadamnb.com/">https://www.mcadamnb.com/>

From: McTimoney, David (ASD-W) [mailto:david.mctimoney@gnb.ca]

Sent: Friday, May 29, 2015 4:14 PM To: villageofmcadam@nb.aibn.com

Cc: Noel, Mark (ASD-W-DEC); Corey, Andrew (ASD-W-DEC)

Subject: Introduction and Potential Meeting

Good afternoon.

I send this email as a means of introducing myself.my name is David McTimoney and I am the Superintendent of Schools for the Anglophone West School District.

You may be aware that last week the District Education Council voted in favour of conducting a sustainability study of McAdam Elementary School. I have attached a letter that was sent to parents this week. Once the dust settles from the next few weeks, I would be happy to meet with officials from your office or Village Council to describe the process and gather some input for the study. The Village can contribute to this important work.

If you could email me a contact name and email address, I will connect later in June to make a plan.

Thank you, David

cc. Mark Noel, Chair of the District Education Council Andrew Corey, Member of District Education Council for McAdam

David McTimoney Superintendent - Anglophone West School District 1135 Prospect Street Fredericton, NB E3B 3B9

david.mctimoney@gnb.ca<mailto:david.mctimoney@gnb.ca> 506-444-4034

www.asd-w.nbed.nb.ca<http://www.asd-w.nbed.nb.ca>

From:

McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Sent:

Friday, July 10, 2015 4:58 PM

To:

Dean McIntyre

Subject:

DEC Infrastructure Planning Presentation May 2015

Attachments:

DEC Infrastructure Planning Presentation May 2015.pptx

Here is the infrastructure presentation. Towards the end, there are two links to a portal that you wouldn't have access to. The first link is just to the documents that I sent you...the infrastructure demographics...but for all schools. So you have the four in question.

The second link is the infrastructure database that the Department uses for Capital Improvement projects.

As mentioned earlier, the transportation information will follow.

David

>

> Hello I'm Becky McIntyre and I am the chairperson of the McAdam Elementary PSSC. I have been talking to our Mayor Frank Carroll and he told me you would be willing to come to McAdam to meet with our committee we have because of the sustainability study that is happening to our school. The committee would love to meet with you. So you can let me know of a date we can set things up. Also 2 items of information that we would like is the maintenance list for the McAdam elementary school and also the numbers in the both of the Harvey schools. Thank you for your time.

>

- > Thank you,
- > Becky McIntyre

From:

McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Sent:

Monday, July 13, 2015 11:40 AM

To:

Clark-Caterini, Carol (ASD-W)

Subject:

FW: McAdam

Carol...will you please print for me. All of the requests below have been answered.

Thanks David

From: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Sent: July-13-15 11:37 AM

To: Dean McIntyre

Cc: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject: RE: McAdam

Good Morning,

Here is the additional information. It comes from our transportation manager, Daniel Wishart.

- Average cost per student busing costs for the district (including fleet and driver costs basically looking for transportation costs divided by approx. number of students bused) – Approximately \$701.02/student
- Ridership numbers for McAdam bus Route OA-079-1 (45 STUDENTS) and Route OA-079-2 (43 STUDENTS).
- 3. Ridership numbers for each of the Harvey High and Elementary Buses Route HA-070-1 (52 STUDENTS), Route HA-071-1 (30 STUDENTS), Route HA-072-1 (49 STUDENTS), Route HA-073-1 (48 STUDENTS), Route HA-074-1 (53 STUDENTS), Route HA-075-1 (42 STUDENTS), HA-077-1 (45 STUDENTS), HA-078-1 (26 STUDENTS).
- 4. Ridership for Lawrence Station Bus serving Andersonville Road A145-1 (20 students)

From: Dean McIntyre [beckyb@nb.sympatico.ca]

**Sent:** July-10-15 12:05 PM **To:** McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject: Fwd: McAdam

Here is some other information we would like to have as well.

Thank you

Begin forwarded message:

From:

McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Sent:

Friday, July 10, 2015 4:48 PM

To: Subject: Dean McIntyre RE: McAdam

Attachments:

Harvey Elementary - Infrastructure Demographics.pdf; Harvey High - Infrastructure Demographics.pdf; McAdam High - Infrastructure Demographics.pdf; Hanwell

Catchment Study June15.pptx

Here are some of the requests you have made. I should note that on the infrastructure demographics documents (including the one I gave you for McAdam Elementary), I removed a portion of one page that showed projected enrolment. I wasn't satisfied that it was giving accurate information so didn't want to lead people astray. I will likely build some reports surrounding enrolment in September/October. My idea of projections is to move the grades forward, so you actually have the necessary information if you wanted to make some approximate projections.

I asked the Transportation team to organize some data pertaining to your transportation requests. I am on vacation and am going to try and stay away from work as much as possible, but if they send me something next week that can easily be forwarded, I will send it along. At the latest, I will have something for our meeting.

#### David

From: Dean McIntyre [mailto:beckyb@nb.sympatico.ca]

Sent: Friday, July 10, 2015 12:05 PM To: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject: Fwd: McAdam

Here is some other information we would like to have as well.

### Thank you

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Flynn, Trevor (NBISA/ASINB)" <Trevor.Flynn@gnb.ca>

Subject: RE: McAdam

Date: July 10, 2015 at 8:22:38 AM ADT

To: 'Dean McIntyre' <beckyb@nb.sympatico.ca>

Thanks Becky,

The MES report was helpful. Can we also request a similar infrastructure demographics report for McAdam High School as well as the two Harvey schools.

Can we request copies of the following reports:

- 1. Hanwell Catchment Study Final Report Presented at DEC Meeting in June 2015
- District Multi-Year Infrastructure Plan also referred to as 2016-2017 Capital Improvement / Capital Construction Report presented at May 21, 2015 DEC Meeting and then updated for June meeting

Additionally can we request the following busing information:

- 1. Average cost per student busing costs for the district (including fleet and driver costs basically looking for transportation costs divided by approx. number of students bused)
- 2. Ridership numbers for McAdam bus
- 3. Ridership numbers for each of the Harvey High and Elementary Buses
- 4. Ridership for Lawrence Station Bus serving Andersonville Road

**Thanks** 

Trevor

From: Dean McIntyre [mailto:beckyb@nb.sympatico.ca]

Sent: July 3, 2015 7:14 PM

**To:** Becky McIntyre; Cheryl Copp; Tina Plourde; Ryan Wright; Tammy Boon; Kerry Little; Wendy Belliveau; Ken Stannix; Ashley Sullivan; Flynn, Trevor (NBISA/ASINB); Doug Goss; Kelly McGillicuddy

Subject: Fwd: McAdam

We have a meeting scheduled with the Superintendent on Wednesday, July 29 at 6PM at McAdam Elementary School. Please review the attachments at the bottom of the email.

Becky

Begin forwarded message:

From: "McTimoney, David (ASD-W)" < david.mctimoney@gnb.ca>

Subject: RE: McAdam

Date: July 3, 2015 at 2:41:05 PM ADT

To: Dean McIntyre < beckyb@nb.sympatico.ca>

Yes, Wednesday July 29 at 6PM at McAdam Elementary School works well for me.

Attached are the enrolment numbers you are looking for, from the September 30, 2014 official enrolment. We count enrolment as "official" on September 30 of each year, so there may be some slight changes. Where you see the darkened squares, it means it is a combined class. I also included the projected Kindergarten numbers for this coming September.

I have also attached an information sheet that will show you the capital projects that are in our database (page 6). There are 9 projects that amount to \$386 500. You may find the other information on this document valuable as well.

I will see you at the end of the month.

#### David

----Original Message----

From: Dean McIntyre [mailto:beckyb@nb.sympatico.ca]

Sent: Friday, July 03, 2015 12:21 PM To: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject: Re: McAdam

It looks like Wednesday July 29 or Thursday July 30 would be great. Not sure about the time but I'm guessing around 6pm if that's okay. Thank you for your time.

Becky McIntyre

On Jul 2, 2015, at 10:06 AM, McTimoney, David (ASD-W) < david.mctimoney@gnb.ca > wrote:

Hi Becky,

I am happy to meet. I am just about to start holidays so can I recommend a day in the last week of July? I am going to be at my office tomorrow and can send you the enrolment numbers and capital improvement list then. As of now, I am wide open for the week of 27-31.

If your committee feels the need to meet sooner, we can arrange for that.

#### David

From: Dean McIntyre [beckyb@nb.sympatico.ca]

Sent: July-01-15 5:29 PM

To: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject: McAdam

Hello I'm Becky McIntyre and I am the chairperson of the McAdam Elementary PSSC. I have been talking to our Mayor Frank Carroll and he told me you would be willing to come to McAdam to meet with our committee we have because of the sustainability study that is happening to our school. The committee would love to meet with you. So you can let me know of a date we can set things up. Also 2 items of information that we would like is the maintenance list for the McAdam elementary school and also the numbers in the both of the Harvey schools. Thank you for your time.

Thank you, Becky McIntyre

From:

Dean McIntyre <beckyb@nb.sympatico.ca>

Sent: To: Sunday, July 26, 2015 6:23 PM McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject:

Re: meeting

Great thanks for the time change and yes he is more then welcomed to come

On Jul 26, 2015, at 5:03 PM, McTimoney, David (ASD-W) < david.mctimoney@gnb.ca> wrote:

Sure, 630 is fine. I had told John Ames, the MLA, that I would walk through it with him at some point. Would it be alright to invite him?

Sent from my BlackBerry 10 smartphone on the Bell network.

From: Dean McIntyre

**Sent:** Sunday, July 26, 2015 4:01 PM **To:** McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject: Re: meeting

Would you be able to do 6:30? one parent travels from F'ton for work and hates being late..lol Yes we have a committee of the elementary and high school PSSC as well as the Mayor and Doug Goss, a couple of parents not on the PSSC and 2 community members. Our principal feels it's not her place to attend these meetings as it's a conflict of interest.

Thank you, Becky

On Jul 26, 2015, at 11:27 AM, McTimoney, David (ASD-W) <a href="mailto:david.mctimoney@gnb.ca">david.mctimoney@gnb.ca</a> wrote:

Good Morning...that still works for me. Thursday at 6PM at McAdam Elementary School. Is your whole PSSC and principal invited?

David

From: Dean McIntyre [beckyb@nb.sympatico.ca]

**Sent:** July-24-15 12:20 PM **To:** McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject: meeting

Hello we were just wondering if we could change the meeting next week to Thursday instead of Wednesday as it has come to my attention that a few people can not make it on Wednesday. Sorry for any inconvenience.

Thank you Becky

From: Corey, Andrew (ASD-W-DEC)

Sent: Wednesday, October 28, 2015 3:45 PM

To: (ASD-W) District Education Council; John Slipp (johnslipp@gmail.com)

Cc: Dean McIntyre

Subject: McAdam to Harvey Option

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Good afternoon all,

I received this information from the parents of McAdam Elementary and wanted to pass it along as requested.

As most of you know no parent would want their children to have to leave their community to go to school especially the younger ones and this just kind of reaffirms that point with 100% of the parents who replied wanting to keep their kids in the community.

I know Ron plans to speak on this issue tomorrow night and if I was able to attend I would have also but I unfortunately have to miss the meeting so please keep this information in mind.

Thanks,

Andrew Corey
District Education Committee - Anglophone West - Sub District 5
McAdam & Harvey

From: Dean McIntyre [beckyb@nb.sympatico.ca]

**Sent:** October 27, 2015 5:02 PM **To:** Corey, Andrew (ASD-W-DEC)

Subject: McAdam

We sent a note and a ballot for the parents of the McAdam elementary school to fill out. They were asked if the school was to close which option would they prefer..going to Harvey Elementary or K-12 at the McAdam High school. There are 64 students in the school and we received 47 replies all of which want their children to stay in McAdam. Could you please pass this information along to the other DEC members. This information might help them vote to have Harvey Elementary off of the "what if" option.

Thank you, Becky McIntyre

From:

Dean McIntyre <beckyb@nb.sympatico.ca>

Sent:

Thursday, October 29, 2015 10:36 PM

To:

McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject:

Re: McAdam

That is wonderful news!!! Thank you for letting me know.

On Oct 29, 2015, at 10:31 PM, McTimoney, David (ASD-W) < <u>david.mctimoney@gnb.ca</u>> wrote:

Hi Becky...the DEC has decided to focus their "what-if" possibilities to a K-12 McAdam scenario only, and not invest any more time or energy into looking at Harvey. Thanks very much for your feedback...they were appreciative. Check out the sustainability site for some of my updated comments.

David McT

From: Dean McIntyre [mailto:beckyb@nb.sympatico.ca]

Sent: Thursday, October 29, 2015 4:37 PM

To: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject: Re: McAdam

Thank you I would greatly appreciate the information. Also I received 3 more ballots all wanting their children to stay in McAdam and one parent said they would home school their child if it came to going to Harvey.

On Oct 29, 2015, at 1:56 PM, McTimoney, David (ASD-W) < david.mctimoney@gnb.ca> wrote:

Thanks. I'll email you late tonight or tomorrow morning.

David

From: Dean McIntyre [mailto:beckyb@nb.sympatico.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, October 28, 2015 3:32 PM

To: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject: Re: McAdam

I was able to log in this time so I posted on there.

On Oct 28, 2015, at 3:10 PM, Dean McIntyre <br/>
<br/>
beckyb@nb.sympatico.ca> wrote:

if you could post it that would be great..I tried to get on there but wasn't able to.

Thank you

On Oct 28, 2015, at 7:04 AM, McTimoney, David (ASD-W) < david.mctimoney@gnb.ca> wrote:

Thank you Becky...we meet Thursday night and it will be formalized. your information is helpful. Would you like to post it on the board? Would you like me to?

#### David

Sent from my BlackBerry 10 smartphone on the Bell network.

From: Dean McIntyre

Sent: Tuesday, October 27, 2015 9:28 PM

To: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject: McAdam

I just wanted to let you know that we sent a notice home with the elementary school children to explain what's going on to the parents and put a ballot at the bottom to ask if the school was to close which option would you prefer..1. Your child going to Harvey Elementary or 2. Your child going to a K-12 in the High School in McAdam.

I received the ballots today and out of 64 students I received 47 ballots back with all 47 wanting their children to attend a K-12 school in McAdam instead of busing to Harvey Elementary.

I sent Andrew Corey this information and asked him to pass this on to the DEC for your Oct. 29 meeting. I wanted you to know as well. And I was wondering if you would be able to let me know the decision of whether Harvey stays as an option so our committee can move forward with working on our presentations for the Dec.3 meeting.

Thank you, Becky McIntyre

From:

Clark-Caterini, Carol (ASD-W)

Sent:

Wednesday, November 25, 2015 9:16 AM

To:

'Dean McIntyre'

Subject:

RE: McAdam

Thank you Becky for your e-mail and you are definitely on the Meeting #2 – McAdam Sustainability Study agenda. Also, thank you for providing the time length needed as this is important when preparing the agenda.

Carol Clark-Caterini
Executive Assistant to the Superintendent
and Secretary to the District Education Council
(506) 444-4034 (direct) (506) 444-5264 (fax)
carol.clark-caterini@gnb.ca
Office of the Superintendent, Anglophone West School District
1135 Prospect Street, Fredericton, NB E3B 3B9
(506) 453-5454 (local) 1-888-388-4455 (toll free)
www.sad-w.nbed.nb.ca (website)

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The information contained in this e-mail may contain confidential or privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify me immediately. And if you are not the intended recipient, you are not to use, disclose, distribute, copy, print or rely on this e-mail, and should promptly delete this e-mail from your entire computer system. AVIS DE CONFIDENTIALITÉ: Cette communication électronique et toute pièce jointe peuvent contenir de l'information de nature privilégiée ou confidentielle. Si vous n'êtes pas le destinataire visé, veuillez me l'indiquer immédiatement et prendre avis que toute divulgation, distribution, reproduction, impression ou mesure fondée sur l'information qui y est contenue est expressément interdite et que vous devez supprimer cette information de votre ordinateur.

From: Dean McIntyre [mailto:beckyb@nb.sympatico.ca]

Sent: Monday, November 23, 2015 8:46 AM

To: Clark-Caterini, Carol (ASD-W)

Subject: McAdam

There is a committee that would like to present at the Dec.3 meeting in McAdam. I don't have the final details but wanted to email at least something to get us on the agenda. It's called the McAdam Schools Advisory Committee and 6-8 people will be presenting slides shows. It should take 45-50 minutes for the whole presentation. We will require a projector. Our presentation focuses on policy 409 and the 8 points that determine if a school is sustainable or not and a slide that talks about Why McAdam is different and of course a summary and a 4th option that we feel needs to be looked. Once I have all the names on who is presenting then I will email you an Agenda with who is presenting what and what order it's being presented in. I hope this is okay for now. I should have more details before the deadline of Nov.26.

#### Thank you,

Becky McIntyre Co Chairperson of the McAdam Schools Advisory Committee and Chairperson for the McAdam Elementary PSSC

From:

McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Sent:

Wednesday, December 09, 2015 9:18 AM

To:

Dean McIntyre

Cc:

Clark-Caterini, Carol (ASD-W)

Subject:

RE: email

Thanks, Becky. Just a double check...have you sent me anything that I may have missed where you are watching for a reply?

David

----Original Message-----

From: Dean McIntyre [mailto:beckyb@nb.sympatico.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, December 09, 2015 7:21 AM

To: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject: email

Just wanted to let you know my email is changing..after today you can reach me at stingerbeck@gmail.com.

**Thanks** 

**Becky McIntyre**